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Gila River Dam Still on the Table

Southwest New Mexico Water Planning Group wants to continue to study dam ___________________________________________________________________________

Silver City, NM – At its monthly meeting today, the Southwest New Mexico Water Planning Group (SWNMWPG) discussed the idea of making a statement that the Group would remove from consideration development of a dam on the Gila River to capture 14,000 acre-feet per year of surface water under the 2004 Arizona Water Settlements Act.  The group did not move forward with a resolution to that effect because it wanted to let the science decide if a dam is a good thing or not.

Allyson Siwik, Gila Conservation Coalition Executive Director, stated “Today’s discussion demonstrates that the sentiment of many on the SWNMWPG is to examine development of a dam on the Gila River which is directly counter to Governor Richardson’s statements about the issue and the desire of New Mexicans.  This process has been geared toward studying only one option-- how to divert water from the Gila River-- rather than analyzing all alternatives to meet the future water needs of the entire four-county region at the least cost.” 

“Today’s meeting shows that the Water Planning Group is not interested in taking a common sense approach to meeting the future water supply needs of southwestern New Mexico by examining cost-effective water supply alternatives, but rather wants to continue to study only the Gila River diversion alternative, estimated to cost 16 times more or $268 million more than acquiring additional water rights and drilling new wells.”
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